
May 2006 Southeast Directors’ Meeting 
1710 S W 76th Ter, Gainesville FL – 6:00 PM, 26 May 2006 
 
 
Attending:  Tim Austin, Councilman – Olie Oland, Tennessee – Jerry Barr, Kentucky – Oliver Austin, 
Florida – Mike Hindmarsh, North Carolina – Jim Pruitte, Pro Rep and Georgia Alternate. 
 
Absent:  Earl Watts, Georgia – Dale Smith, South Carolina – Howard Beeson, Alabama. 
 
BIDS CONSIDERED FOR 2007 SOUTHEAST SECTIONAL TOURNAMENTS 
 
 INDOOR: (1) North Carolina – Black Rock, Sylva NC – 19 Lanes – Mar 9-11 
  (1) Tennessee – Knoxville 
  (3) Kentucky – Chickasaw, Shepherdsville KY just South of Louisville – 36 Lanes 
 
  2007 Southeast Indoor – about 17 miles South of Louisville KY 
  17-18 March 2007 – 2 weeks before National Indoor 
 
 3-D:                  (3) Georgia – Ft Gordon – 20 Marked & 20 Unmarked – 21-22 April 
  (2) Florida – Gator Bowmen – Three 20 Target Marked or Unmarked – date open 
 
  2007 Southeast 3-D – Ft Gordon, Georgia – 20 Marked and 20 Unmarked 
  21-22 April 2007 – Same weekend as Pittsburgh (Stanislawski Open) –  
  Councilman will be at Pittsburgh. 
   
 FIELD: (1) South Carolina – Keowee Bowmen, Clemson – 16-17 June 
  (1) Florida – Gator Bowmen, Gainesville – 16-17 June 
  (4) North Carolina – Durham County 
 
  2007 Southeast Field – Durham County North Carolina 
  16-17 June 2007 
 
A discussion was held concerning NFAA membership and Vegas and Pittsburgh registrations.  It was 
recommended that our National Office offer membership and membership renewal whenever taking a 
registration over the phone.  Our Southeast Directors felt that this would result in a significant increase in 
memberships sold. 
 
A discussion was also held concerning Pro Memberships and the requirement for current regular 
memberships.  As with three star tour registrations, it was felt that possibly offering to renew regular 
membership at the time Pro Membership is taken might eliminate some of the confusion among some Pros 
who don’t realize or remember that their regular membership is separate and must remain current. 
 
Note from SE Pro Rep: 
 
Tim, 
Concerning the item that was mentioned with Pro members who renew thier Pro memberships, but weren't 
aware that their regular NFAA membership was due (or about to be due), the directors came to the 
concensous that when the NFAA sends out the Pro Membership cards, it would also be a good idea to slip 
an extra card in the envelope reminding the Pro that the Pro membership is separate from thier regular 
NFAA membership and they will need to make sure it is up to date. 
  
This is due to some Pro members who signed up as Pro either at Vegas or before Vegas, but when they get 
to their State Indoor Championship they are being told they aren't current NFAA members (which is true), 
but they thought they were current after paying Pro Dues. 



  
Jim 
 
 
Dave Palmer from North Carolina provided banners for the range for this year’s Field.  He makes quality 
banners as a business.  Anyone interested can contact him at 1-800-706-5563. 
 
No properly formatted agenda items were brought to the meeting.  Directors were reminded that they may 
submit agenda items for the 2007 NFAA Directors’ Meeting directly to NFAA before 30 September 2006. 
 
The Southeast Directors warmly welcomed Mike Hindmarsh as the new North Carolina Director.  His 
positive and energetic attitude is welcome. 
 
 
Tim Austin 
Southeast Councilman 


